Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting September 8, 2015

Business meeting held on Tuesday September 8, 2015. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to
order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Searle, second by Mr. Marcho. All in favor.
Treasurer’s report reviewed and will be put on file. List of bills reviewed. Mr. Marcho made a motion to
pay bills, except Clifford Auto, seconded by Mr. Searle. All in favor. Mr. Searle made a motion to pay
Clifford Auto, seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Marcho abstained due to potential conflict of
interest.

Old Business: Mr. Searle made a motion to set aside $10,000.00 for material for the upgrade on the
building for the Pre School. Seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor.

Plowing bids for 2015-16 season were opened. The township only received one from Barhites
Excavating:
4-5500 single axel 4 wheel drive dumps 8-10 ton capacity: $75.00/per hour
2- Graders/wheel loaders for heavy snow removal: $110.00/per hour
Mr. Searle made a motion to accept the bid. Mr. Knowlton seconded. All in favor.

Cinder bids were opened: Brown Farms Enterprises- $16.80 per Cu. Yard.
Al M. Romanski- $17.75 per Cu. Yard.
Mr. Searle made a motion to award Brown Farm the contract. Seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor.

Bids for the work on T-446 Stoney Lonesome Rd. was opened:

Barhite Excavating - $85000.00

New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. Inc. - $196,660.00
Mr. Knowlton made a motion to award Barhite Excavating the contract. Seconded by Mr. Searle. All in
favor.

Mr. Searle made a motion to accept the credit card Resolution. Seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor.

New Business: Mr. Searle made a motion to purchase land from Mr. Pettinato for $15000.00 along state
route 2012 for a back way into the recreation area. The property would measure about 50° by 509°.
Seconded by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Searle stated that all properties bought for the recreation
area is being paid for by Act 13 money.

Tax Collector: Mr. Phillips reported he collected less than $1000.00 for the month of August.
Fire Co.: Mr. Phillips reported there was 57 runs for the month of August for the fire co. The ambulance

responded to 36 out of 38 calls for the month of July and they made 46 out of 47 calls for the month of
August.



